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Dear Parents, 
   
The academic year 2021/22 is at an end. It has been a different year in many ways due to the global 
pandemic, but I believe that our students have come out with more resilience and the ability to adapt to 
change.  
 
The students have had a shorter time than usual for learning, growing, making friends, developing self-
confidence and independence, and generally having fun-filled times at kindergarten. Still, they have 
managed to make the best of it. Luckily, returning to school also meant they had a chance to bond over field 
trips and our water play sessions. 
 
I want to express my admiration for our young nursery students, who all have adapted to school and being 
away from their caregivers. Their confidence could not be achieved without your support from home.  
 
I believe our kindergarten provides a quality curriculum that promotes and nurtures every student. And I can 
see this has been the case for our students as they returned to school and resumed their learning journey.  
 
I hope that the End of Year Reports and Student Portfolios reflects your child's journey this year and how 
amazing they have been. 
 
Our teachers do the very best that they can to meet the needs of our students and work in partnership with 
our families. They work together to plan and prepare high-quality, engaging, relevant learning experiences and 
utilize their various gifts, talents, and skills to benefit all our students. I am proud of and sincerely thank the KK 
@ The Manor staff for making our school an extraordinary place. They have all done a fantastic job this year! 
 
It is with great sadness that we say goodbye to Mr John. He has done a fantastic job with our N/K1 
international students, and I know Mr John will be missed. 
Also, we say goodbye to Ms Thuy, who has been a part of our admin family for many years, she has chosen 
to dedicate her time to her family after giving birth to her beautiful daughter, and we wish her all the best. 
 
Finally, we say goodbye to Ms Huong, one of our janitors who has been with us for many years, we wish her 
all the best, and I know many of our younger students will miss her as she has been a familiar face, supporting 
Ms Man on occasion.  
 
The staff at KK the Manor wish all our families and students a healthy and happy holiday. Some of you we 
will see in August for the next academic year, and we are saying goodbye to our prep classes who will be 
venturing into the Primary schools.  
 
Yours Truly,  
Kim Horup 
 
Principal. 

http://www.kik.edu.vn/
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It is also with mixed happiness and sadness that we bid farewell to all our Prep students. 
It is amazing how quickly the children grow and develop, and then suddenly, it's time to 
send them off to primary school. 
From all the teachers at KK @ The Manor, we wish them all the very best for their new 
school, and we are confident that they are all more than ready to take on the new 
challenges of Year 1. May you all have fruitful lives full of study and achievement! 

 
 
Thank You from Mr Kim 

I would like to thank the teachers for their hard work and commitment to this academic 
year. I am proud to work with such a wonderful group whose dedication to the care and 
education of the children makes my job such a wonderful experience. 
 
I appreciate your flexibility throughout this year and your willingness to venture down the 
unknown online learning path. 
 
Thank you to Ms. Giang, Ms Linh, Ms Trang and Ms Thuy, who have been such 
tremendous support to me to help keep our kindergarten running well. 
 
Thank you to the families who have supported all our initiatives and helped to build a 
strong learning community for the children 
 
Finally, thank you to the children; you make coming to kindergarten a joy each and every 
day.  
I wish everyone a safe and relaxing summer holiday and hope that you all return happy 
and healthy for the new school year in August.  
 
Kim Horup 
Principal 
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And now some news from our classes: 
 
 
 
 

Nursery K1 International 

It is difficult to imagine this will be our final newsletter for the current academic year. We 
have thoroughly loved our time spent teaching your children this year. It has been a 
wonderful experience for us. We appreciate you for entrusting your child to us. Every 
child in our care has grown, developed, and acquired new skills, and we have enjoyed 
working with them all. 
Since we started holding in-person classes in April, the kids have all developed 
tremendously in terms of their physical, social, emotional, and cognitive growth. We 
have also seen how the kids have changed regarding how they handle frustration and 
how much love and concern they show for one another. 
We thank you for your support! Thank you for sharing with us the delights of your child's 
development. We feel a strong connection to our family and wish you the best. 
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Pre-Nursery/Nursery Integrated 

 

Dear Parents, 
It has been a great pleasure for me to have your little ones in PN-Nursery The Sun Class 
this year. They are happy at school every day. I'm thrilled to see them grow day by day 
and how they have developed. Now they can speak some English, understand the 
teacher's instructions and follow the class rules. They are excited to join in all activities, 
indoor and outdoor. They also love to sing and dance and were so confident on the stage 
for our small concert at school. We are very proud of them. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
K2 Elmer Monthly newsletter (June) 
We have had a busy month with many events and excursions with Elmer class. 
 At the beginning of the month, we had a big event: Children's Day, on this day students 
participated in lots of activities such as racing car, blind man's bluff, flower blooming 
craft…  
Water play is one of the interesting activities that our students always love to do every 
Monday and Thursday each week, where they can start to get used to water and have fun 
with their classmates.  
The students have more experiences, more knowledge about traditional house, villages 
as well about customs of Vietnam. Our Excursion to Bat Trang ceramic village and 
Vietnam Museum of Ethnology was also an unforgettable memory. And above all, our 
students have a good time together before moving to Prep class. 
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Prep Integrated 
Our Children's Day event was a blast! The students had great fun moving to places to try 
different games and activities and were excited over their presents. 
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Hands-on activities, mapping exercises, interactive games and songs helped our students 
remember and deliver the contents of our show and tell. Check out some of our videos on 
Class Dojo. 

 
Despite a busy month due to many events, we managed to finish our class work and 
assessments with great results. 

 
Outdoors are always fun with water! The children enjoyed the first two weeks of swimming 
at Keangnam, Landmark 27. What an excellent opportunity to explore and practice many 
valuable skills in water play! 

 

  

 

  

      
 

 

 

 

  



  

 

 T: (84-24) 73046777 
 

E: enquiry@manorhanoi.kinderworld.edu.vn 
 

www.kinderworld.net 
 

KINDERWORLD INTERNATIONAL KINDERGARTEN @ THE MANOR, HANOI JUNE 2022 

We had an amazing trip to Bat Trang Pottery Village and Vietnam Museum of Ethnology. 
After quite a long time of staying at home due to the pandemic, we had the opportunity to 
enjoy and explore new experiences with classmates and friends in a new environment.  

 
Following Prep's Graduation Ceremony, we continued the celebration and held a year-
end party on campus. All the students performed on stage while our Preps received a 
simple token of appreciation for their amazing effort.  

 
 
Prep International 
This month the prep class enjoyed going on field trips. We were so excited to finally have 
a chance to take a trip together since Covid prevented us from doing it before. We took 
two field trips, one to Bat Trang, the pottery Village and the other to the Ethnology 
Museum. The children really enjoyed playing with the clay and painting their mugs. Their 
mugs turned out beautifully. The second trip to the Museum was a lot of fun. Some 
students overcame their fears when we had to climb up to the tall house, and each student 
had a chance to lead the line to find something they wanted to see. At the end of the trip, 
we had fun running and playing on the giant hill they have there. It's been a long time 
since I've seen our students have that much fun being free to run and laugh in such a 
wide-open space. It was such a memorable experience for all of us.  
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K2 International 
Greetings from K2 International,  
We have had a very busy week with lots of fun activities.  
We went to the Museum of ethnology, visited the traditional pottery village in Bat Trang 
together with the other K2 and prep students.  
We have also found time to enjoy some cooling waterplay sessions at the children’s 
pools at Keangnam.  
It has been great to see how quick the students got used to being back at school and they 
have seemed to thrive in the classroom environment after a long time away from school.  
We hope they will continue to flourish during the summer holiday and be ready for the 
challenges of Prep class. 
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Nursery K1 Integrated 
How quickly this academic year has passed! Although our children came only back to 
school in April, it has been a wonderful time of learning, growing, making friends, 
developing self-confidence and independence at kindergarten. We have become a close-
knit family and will always be a part of each other. The students have taken part in exciting 
excursion to “Fun kids”, awesome STEM activities, birthday parties, water play program. 
Our children were very confident to perform a song “ You are my sunshine” for the End of 
Year Party, in front of the whole school. We are so proud of them.  
We wish you all a wonderful summer holiday and teachers will look forward to welcoming 
the students back to kindergarten on August 8th , 2022. 
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